Board of Warden and Burgesses Regular Meeting Monday, OCTOBER 21, 2024 7:00 PM

stoningtonboroughct.gov IN PERSON /BOROUGH HALL REGULAR MEETING AGENDA

- 1. Call to Order
- 2. Approval of Minutes: Regular Meeting 09/16/24 (V).
- 3. Correspondence: SVIA Application for Holiday Stroll, Emails from Bentz, Olson and O'Brien on P&Z and ZBA appointments; Emails from Kevin Bowdler on EV Charging Stations.
- 4. Report of Clerk-Treasurer
- 5. Review of Bills/YTD Financial Report/ ARPA update
- 6. Warden's Report
- 7. Commissioner Reports
 - a. Streets and Sidewalks (Schefers)
 - b. Fire and Emergency Management (Nicholas/Hoadley)
 - c. Parks, Trees & Rights of Way (Barnes)
 - d. Public Buildings (Rogers)
 - e. Utilities & Sanitation (Bowdler)
- 8. Public Comment
- 9. Unfinished Business
 - a. Public Restroom Update
 - b. Cliff Street Tree Removal (V)
 - c. EV Charging Station Update
 - d. Storm resilience and mitigation; Wayland's Wharf and Omega Street
- 10. New Business
 - a. SVIA Application (V)
 - b. P&Z Appointment (V)
 - c. ZBA Appointments (V)
 - d. FEMA CRS Update Hazard Mitigation Plan
- 11. Other Business and Discussion
- 12. Adjournment (V)
- (A) = Attachment (C)= Correspondence (V) = Vote required

Borough of Stonington Board of Warden and Burgesses Regular Monthly Meeting September 16, 2024 MEETING MINUTES

Warden Michael Schefers called the monthly meeting of the Borough of Stonington Board of Warden and Burgesses to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was held at Borough Hall. Present, in addition to Warden Schefers were Burgesses Kevin Rogers, Kevin Bowdler, Amy and Amanda Barnes, and Clerk-Treasurer Lisa Coleman. Approximately 12 members of the public were present.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

On a motion by Warden Schefers, seconded by Burgess Bowdler the minutes of the monthly meeting of August 19, 2024 with the correction of the first name to Sarael under Public Comment, were approved.

CORRESPONDENCE

RECEIVED:

PGHS application for parking during the Fish Fry. Stonington Free Library thank-you letter.

REPORT OF CLERK-TREASURER

Announcement that the Borough elections will be held on May 5, 2025.

REVIEW OF BILLS/YTD FINANCIAL REPORT; ARPA UPDATE

Bills for the period August 17, 2024 through September 12, 2024 totaled \$70,185.87. Large bills of note are Stonington Ambulance Donation, Firematic bills, and the Borough audit cost. Both the support truck for the Fire Department and the dump truck for the Highway Department are on order. I&E for July 2024 through September 12, 2024 shows total income to date of \$1,234,150.57; and net income to date of \$652,567.53. Balance of ARPA funds is \$77,917.17.

WARDEN'S REPORT

Met with First Selectman Danielle Chesbrough on shared local items of interest. Attended SEAT Board Meeting (No August SCCOG — meeting.)
Attended August First Selectman monthly staff meeting.

A Land Control of the Control of the

Attended SCCOG CT Emergency Planning Briefing

COMMISSIONERS' REPORTS

Streets & Sidewalks (Schefers)

Conducted monthly brush pickup.

Continued Park maintenance.

Continued Street Sweeping

Repaving and Repair to Cliff Street. South Tinker's Hill was crowned. The way it is currently paved is causing sidewalk and street flooding. The curb needs to be heightened.

Reviewed Cannon Square Paving Project. Businesses near the square will need to notify 18 wheelers and customers to park elsewhere during the paving.

Burgess Nicholas reminded us that parking on yellow painted curbs is not allowed.

Fire & Emergency Management (Nicholas/Hoadley)

SBFD responded to 9 Alarms in August 2024, they were as follows:

- 1)8-3-24 11:14am Structure Fire 26 Diving St. (power lines to residence of fire)
- 2) 8-10-24 10:00am Fire Alarm Activation 9 McGrath Ct. (faulty detector)
- 3) 8-10-24 5:06pm MVA Flanders Rd. @ Shawondassee Dr. (one injury)
- 4) 8-11-24 12:47pm Fire Alarm Activation 117 Water St. (workers)
- 5) 8-11-24 7:08pm Fire Alarm Activation 194 Water St. Dog Watch (unknown)
- 6) 8-15-24 10:00am Odor of gas 129 Flanders Rd. (nothing found)
- 7) 8-16-24 8:26am Train vs Pickup truck Walkers Dock RR Crossing (no injuries)
- 8) 8-27-24 7:11am Fire Alarm Activation 10 Quanaduck Cove Ct. (faulty alarm)
- 9) 8-30-24 8:45am Fire Alarm Activation 23 Gold St. Unit #1 (faulty detector)

August Police Incident Report (Nicholas)

None

Next month the speed bumps (cushions) presentation will be made to the Stonington Police Dept.

Parks, Trees & Rights of Way (Barnes)

I am meeting in the next couple of weeks with residents near the Front Street Circle to finalize plans for planting in that area.

My meeting with Brian Wendler from Hollycroft has been postponed several times for various reasons. I am hoping to meet with Mr. Wendler very soon to review the items on display in the park. I have reminded him that Hollycroft is responsible for trimming and weed whacking in the areas surrounding each item.

I was in touch with Mr. Higginson of Cliff Street to inform him that he should email me if he would like to inquire in the future about use of LaGrua Park. It came to our attention that trucks and equipment had been parked (sometimes for extended periods of time) on the Park, and as we know, use of the Borough's public parks requires permission from the Board or from me, specifically. Mr. Higginson responded that he'd received an email from Jeff Callahan granting permission to use the park. I explained that permission was not open ended, and he let us know that the work should be complete within 3 weeks of his email (8/19). I've reached out to him for an update on the expected date of completion. He is aware that he will need permission for any future use of the park.

I met with Kirby Williams and Elizabeth Johnstone in August to discuss their ideas for the improvement and expansion of the rain garden at Wayland's Wharf. Kirby and Elizabeth will hold off until all of the engineering work is complete at Wayland's, and then they will share their plans with the Board.

I met with Megan Kaczenski in August to go over plans for planting this fall as well as some pruning. A large willow branch fell at Wimpfheimer Park in August, and that was cleaned up expeditiously by Bartlett. I have asked Bartlett to prune trees in front of 6 Broad Street as well as a tree on Temple Street. We discussed the placement of a tree (or possibly two) on Broad Street; we looked at the area in front of the house on the southeast corner of Church and Main Street but became concerned that the planting of two trees there might block the view of the stop sign next to the Church Street intersection. We are talking about the possibility of planting two fastigiate trees in hopes that they would not obstruct the view of the stop sign.

I discussed a five-year tree plan with Megan, and she suggested that we update our inventory and make it a digitized inventory, which would include information like approximate age, condition, type, etc. of each tree - and basically any additional information we would like to include. This could help implement such a plan. This would probably cost several thousand dollars, but we could do it incrementally (by area) if it's something we would like to pursue. I could also have a conversation with Brad Painter about this to see if he has additional suggestions. I did not ask Megan to join us by Zoom for this meeting, because I missed last month's meeting, and I think we should have this follow-up

conversation first. I can invite her and/or Brad to join us in October if we decide that's how we'd like to proceed.

Rights of Way will be walked by me, Amy Nicholas and Lisa Coleman.

Kevin Bowdler asked that the residents of Front St pay for the plantings. The subject of access by firetrucks and commercial vehicles around the circle came up. Perhaps it could be smaller, have less plantings, or remove it.

Kevin Bowdler asked that the Ukraine statue be brought to Doug Rice's attention. We will give him a deadline of Nov 1^{st} to remove it.

Public Buildings (Rogers)

Fire House and Borough Hall -

Cooling system

Met with my first company, 72 Degrees Billy Avery and Chris Curran on Thursday, August 22nd. We toured both the firehouse and Borough Hall. Two concepts are going to be estimated.

While there we noticed 3 windows that are broken and will need to be repaired.

The Chief also pointed out that when a repair was made to water pipes on the second floor near the elevator, but the sheetrock was never repaired. I asked Chris if we could put in a "hatch door" system so we would not have to cut the sheetrock again, saving the Boro money in the end.

Curran Construction is scheduling repairing the painted floor in the Fire House. We are pushing to get it completed before the Presidential election. I should have the estimates by Monday evening's meeting.

Utilities & Sanitation (Bowdler)

Sanitation – I have issued 5 citations and 1 fine (which is being disputed) for yellow bags being placed on the curb the night before collection and not in a closed bin. Many of the issues occur in multi-family homes where it is not clear which tenant might be at fault. I have mailed a copy to the landlords address with the hope of resolving the issue. We met with Frank Crandall who informed us that he has not seen evidence of animals getting into the yellow bags overnight. That is good news.

Trash at the point — We have received complaints about trash at the point. I have posted signs on the Pota Loo's that say 'Help keep Stonington beautiful. Please take your trash with you.' There is a no parking sign inside the beach fence but cannot be read from the street. Should ask the SVIA and Sue to reposition the sign so it can be read? Should the messaging be different? I asked AI for recommendations on trash at the point and it advised that no matter how many signs you have to encourage no littering, these areas do need to have a trash bin which would need to be emptied by Sue and Emerson. Estimated cost is \$3,000. Thoughts? We could also ask the SVIA if we could put up a fake camera on the side of the pavilion with a sign that says, 'Don't litter - \$100 fine". Thoughts?

Porta-Loos at the Playground - The fence has been installed. The next step is to do the landscaping.

Utilities – Street lighting

I spoke to Eversource about running electric cables under the sidewalks and what would be involved in installing a meter. I was told that the best approach is to work with our electrician who is familiar with creating the service request for having a new meter installed on a street. We have a meter on Cannon

Square, but I do not know how big an electrical box we would need to support streetlamps on Water Street and Main Street. Are we concerned about large electrical boxes popping up on the sidewalks to power the lights? I have put a call in to Evering Electric who have done work for the Borough, but no-one has returned my call. I contacted the head of New London Public Works to ask if they might be disposing of their streetlamps which have been replaced with new modern looking lights on Bank Street. No response to date.

EV Charging – No proposal has been received from EV United and I met with them over a month ago.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Resident Jean Fiore of Cannon Square says some trucks have been parking between the entrance/exit of the Commons. She asks that trucks turn their trucks off. She suggests that matts be put on the wooden dock to make it safer from people slipping when it becomes slippery. She feels no bin is needed at the Point. She suggested cobblestones on Front St. rather than round flower plantings. The bell at the firehouse is faced in the wrong direction.

Resident June Arnold (Michael and Ann, who is this man, I don't believe I have the correct name) of 3 Broad St. if plants are put on Front St., they need to be rabbit proof. And he thanked the board for saving the trees on Broad St.

Resident Nina Cook of 2 and 4 Pearl Street said please do not install EV charging stations, rather use the money for repairing/paving streets. She asked if there was a study to establish that we need EV charging stations.

Resident Jennifer Olsen of 9 Northwest St. thank the Board for putting the planters at the porta-potties. Also, she asked that Public Comment be added later.

Resident Brett Duncan of 1 Church St. suggested solar powered trash cans.

Resident Jesse Diggs of 8 School St. regarding Wayland's Wharf, if you do things there that encourage swimming speak with the Harbor Master. Just put a sign at the Point. Mosaic tile at the circle. Regarding potholes, there is a big one across from Mathew's park. Warden said that is the Town's Road and he will contact the Town.

Chief Hoadley asked that the small removable curbs be put back at the Point. The Warden will address with Sue for next Summer.

Resident Joanna Masi of 3 Broad St. said that EV chargers are superfluous.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Comfort Station Update

See Public Buildings Report

Proposed revision to SBO-05 concerning Recreational Vehicles and Motor Homes parking and Commercial vehicle parking

There is another draft, and it will be voted on at October meeting.

EV Charging Station Update

Tabled.

Storm resilience and mitigation; Wayland's Wharf and Omega

Kevin Brasseur and Atlantic Marine have been contacted to make seawall recommendations for Wayland's Wharf. Omega St end has been cleaned up and curbing has been put in (with assistance by the Town of Stonington).

NEW BUSINESS

PGHS application Parking During Fish Fry

On a motion by Burgess Bowdler, seconded by Burgess Nicholas, the application from the Portuguese Holy Ghost Society to allow for the use of two parking spaces in front of PHGS on the west side of Main Street on Fridays 10/4/24 through 11/22/24 from 11 am -6:30m pm to allow for pick-up of take outs and older folks to be dropped off during the Fish Fry, contingent on receiving proof of insurance, was approved.

Proposed SBO-A1 Ordinance Appropriation

On a motion by Warden Schefers, seconded by Burgess Rogers, the proposed restroom Ordinance SBO-A1, appropriating the sum of \$58,000 from the undesignated General Fund to Public Restroom Funds, was approved.

Cliff Street Tree Removal

Vote will be held at October meeting

OTHER BUSINESS and Discussion

Regarding Public Comment, Warden Schefers suggests that we talk about Public Comment. The Board have discussed this issue many times and when the vote comes up it usually has been talked about before AND if it is a major issue there will be adequate time to make Public Comment.

There have been numerous complaints about the sidewalk overhang on Main Street. There will be a citation if nothing is done to eradicate it.

Wire fencing by residents is a problem on Borough property.

There has been some progress on P&Z members. There are names of people to be approached by Burgess Bowdler for ZBA.

Burgess Rogers brought up the issue of installing speed cameras. The chief of police will be contacted regarding the cost and the legal issues.

ADJOURNMENT

On a motion by Burgess Nicholas, seconded by Burgess Bowdler, adjournment of the meeting at 8:46 pm, was unanimously approved.

Respectfully Submitted, Lisa M. Coleman October 1, 2024

Borough of Stonington Bills for Review

September 14 through October 18, 2024

Name	Class	Amount
Sep 14 - Oct 18, 24		7 Milouit
AC/DC Industrial El	FIDE DEDA DEMENTACIONES ASSESSED ASSESSED ASSESSED	
Aquarion Water Co	FIRE DEPARTMENT: FIREHOUSE - 100 MAIN STREET: 317 Repairs & Maintenance	566.95
Aquarion Water Co	BOROUGH HALL/HWY GARAGE:GENERAL EXPENSES:504 Water & Sewer PARKS, TREES & RIGHTS OF WAY:GENERAL EXPENSES:804 Park Utilities	16.09
Aquarion Water Co	FIRE DEPARTMENT: FIREHOUSE - 100 MAIN STREET: 314 Water & Sewer	12.69
Ashaway Service C	STREET DEPARTMENT:GENERAL:602 Equipment R&M/Upgrading	111.80
Ashaway Service C	STREET DEPARTMENT: GENERAL: 602 Equipment R&M/Upgrading	240.75
Bartlett Tree Experts	PARKS, TREES & RIGHTS OF WAY:GENERAL EXPENSES:802 Tree Maintenance	445.90
Bartlett Tree Experts	PARKS, TREES & RIGHTS OF WAY:GENERAL EXPENSES:802 Tree Maintenance	235.00
Business Card	GENERAL GOVERNMENT:OFFICE:125 Telecommunications	473.53
Cash True Value H	STREET DEPARTMENT:GENERAL:605 Supplies	113.25
CLA Engineers, Inc.	OTHER FUNDS:Infrastructure Reserve	163.84
Comcast	GENERAL GOVERNMENT:OFFICE:125 Telecommunications	800.00
Comcast	FIRE DEPARTMENT:FIREHOUSE - 100 MAIN STREET:316 Phone/Internet	422.82
Comcast	506 Internet/Phones	287.39
ConnRi Paper & Su	BOROUGH HALL/HWY GARAGE:GENERAL EXPENSES:505 Supplies	423.13 145.68
ConnRi Paper & Su	BOROUGH HALL/HWY GARAGE:GENERAL EXPENSES:505 Supplies	118.80
Elan Financial Servi	GENERAL GOVERNMENT:OFFICE:123 Postage	467.20
Elan Financial Servi	SANITATION:GENERAL EXPENSES:909 Miscellaneous	164.21
ESO Solutions, Inc.	FIRE DEPARTMENT:GENERAL EXPENSES:306 Telecommunications	701.36
Eversource	FIRE DEPARTMENT:FIREHOUSE - 100 MAIN STREET:311 Electricity	999.87
Eversource	BOROUGH HALL/HWY GARAGE:GENERAL EXPENSES:501 Electricity	363.41
Eversource	PARKS, TREES & RIGHTS OF WAY:GENERAL EXPENSES:804 Park Utilities	45.21
Fleming's Feed & H	OTHER FUNDS:Infrastructure Reserve	779.34
Fleming's Feed & H	OTHER FUNDS:Infrastructure Reserve	27.50
Frontier Communic	FIRE DEPARTMENT:FIREHOUSE - 100 MAIN STREET:316 Phone/Internet	233.62
Integrity LLC	FIRE DEPARTMENT:SALARIES:566 Janitorial - Firehouse	495.00
Integrity LLC	BOROUGH HALL/HWY GARAGE:JANITORIAL:565 Janitorial - Borough Hall	220.00
Johnson's Hardwar	STREET DEPARTMENT:GENERAL:605 Supplies	185.57
JP Morgan Chase B	GENERAL GOVERNMENT:TAX COLLECTOR:145 Tax Refunds	10.56
Lawrence + Memori	FIRE DEPARTMENT:PERSONNEL EXPENSES:342 Medical	497.00
New England Mech	FIRE DEPARTMENT:FIREHOUSE - 100 MAIN STREET:317 Repairs & Maintenance	882.00
New England Mech	BOROUGH HALL/HWY GARAGE:GENERAL EXPENSES:509 Repairs & Maintenance	819.79
O'Connor Davies, L	GENERAL GOVERNMENT:ADMINISTRATIVE:101 Audit & Accountant	9,000.00
Patrick J. Cassidy	FIRE DEPARTMENT:SALARIES:366 STATION COVERAGE	200.00
Principal Life Insura	GENERAL GOVERNMENT:ADMINISTRATIVE:108 Health Insurance	477.29
R&B Apparel Plus,	STREET DEPARTMENT:GENERAL:605 Supplies	1,132.00
R.P.E. Waste Servi	SANITATION:GENERAL EXPENSES:909 Miscellaneous	470.00
Rhode Island Harve	STREET DEPARTMENT:GENERAL:602 Equipment R&M/Upgrading	96.27
Schindler Elevator	BOROUGH HALL/HWY GARAGE:GENERAL EXPENSES:509 Repairs & Maintenance	685.71
Shaw Vac Services	STREET DEPARTMENT:GENERAL:612 Stormwater Management	2,632.50
Stonington Borough	FIRE DEPARTMENT:PERSONNEL EXPENSES:341 Fire Companies & Department	1,250.00
Stonington Borough	FIRE DEPARTMENT:GENERAL EXPENSES:307 Fire Marshal Equipment	1,241.62
Stonington Borough	FIRE DEPARTMENT:PERSONNEL EXPENSES:341 Fire Companies & Department	1,250.00
Stonington Free Lib	69 Misc	2,518.00
The Day Publishing	GENERAL GOVERNMENT: OFFICE: 121 Legal Notices	3,890.40
The Day Publishing	GENERAL GOVERNMENT:OFFICE:121 Legal Notices	3,890.40
Tom's Newstand	GENERAL GOVERNMENT:OFFICE:124 Supplies	70.00
Town of Stonington	FIRE DEPARTMENT: GENERAL EXPENSES: 301 Fuel	250.52
Town of Stonington	STREET DEPARTMENT:GENERAL:601 Gas & Oil	217.78
United Healthcare Verizon Wireless	GENERAL GOVERNMENT: ADMINISTRATIVE: 108 Health Insurance	3,839.42
verizon vvireiess Wex Bank	FIRE DEPARTMENT: GENERAL EXPENSES: 306 Telecommunications	81.36
MACY DALIK	STREET DEPARTMENT:GENERAL:601 Gas & Oil	55.06
Sep 14 - Oct 18, 24		44,717.59

Borough Accounts 21-Oct-24

Cash in Checking Account Investments in US Treasuries, CD's and MMKT Act Total Cash and Investments	\$ \$	149,994 1,685,048 1,835,042
Of which the following amounts have been allocated the following Designated Funds		
Public Restrooms (ARPA)	\$	77,242
Building Fund	\$	39,048
Truck Fund	\$	88,912
Fire Department Major Expense	\$	13,915
Infrastructure Reserve Fund	\$	176,451
Waylands Wharf Fund	\$	37,527
Total Funds Allocated by Warden and Burgesses		433,095

	Jul '24 - Jun 25	Budget	\$ Over Budget
Ordinary Income/Expense Income	·		
GRANTS & REIMBURSEMENTS			
1 Town of Stonington	291,847.00	287,260.00	4,587.00
2 State of Connecticut Grants	2.22	/	·
LoCIP	0.00 7,427.00	15,000.00 0.00	-15,000.00 7.427.00
2 State of Connecticut - Other	8,389.72	0.00	7,427.00 8,389.72
Total 2 State of Connecticut	15,816.72	15,000.00	816.72
Total GRANTS & REIMBURSEMENTS	307,663.72	302,260.00	5,403.72
FIRE PROTECTION FEES			
21 Stonington Fire District	67,830.00	71,400.00	-3,570.00
22 Wamphassuc 23 Lord's Point	0.00	29,500.00	-29,500.00
	29,725.00	29,725.00	0.00
Total FIRE PROTECTION FEES	97,555.00	130,625.00	-33,070.00
OTHER INCOME 61 Planning & Zoning Fees, Etc.	1,300.00	5,000.00	-3,700.00
62 Interest on Investments	7,367.73		
65 Telephone Property Tax	·	56,078.08	-48,710.35
69 Miscellaneous	0.00 2,853.16	600.00 1,000.00	-600.00 1,853.16
Total OTHER INCOME	11,520.89	62,678.08	-51,157.19
PROPERTY TAXES 81-Other	002 555 50	050 000 40	
	923,555.56	956,899.42	-33,343.86
Total PROPERTY TAXES	923,555.56	956,899.42	-33,343.86
RESERVE TRANSFER 91 Acc Rev Fund Bal Des Budget	0.00	32,387.00	-32,387.00
Total RESERVE TRANSFER	0.00	32,387.00	-32,387.00
Total Income	1,340,295.17	1,484,849.50	-144,554.33
Gross Profit	1,340,295.17	1,484,849.50	-144,554.33
Expense GENERAL FUND OPERATING EXPENSE GENERAL GOVERNMENT Administrative	49.500.00	50.500.00	
101 Audit 103 Election	13,500.00 0.00	23,500.00 5,000.00	-10,000.00 -5,000.00
104 Insurance CIRMA LAP	40.444.00		
Surety Bonds	19,411.00 1,027.00	21,000.00	-1,589.00
Worker's Comp (CIRMA)	18,984.00	0.00 22,850.00	1,027.00 -3,866.00
Total 104 Insurance	39,422.00	43,850.00	-4,428.00
105 Professional Services	0.00	15.000.00	-15,000.00
106 Special Mailings	0.00	1,000.00	-1,000.00
107 Community Affairs	0.00	1,000.00	-1,000.00
108 Health Insurance	14,522.43	50,000.00	-35,477.57
109 H. INS., HSA Contribution 110 Travel Reimbursement	8,400.00	8,400.00	0.00
111 Ordinance Enforcement	0.00 0.00	1,000.00 2,000.00	-1,000.00 -2,000.00
Total Administrative	75,844.43	150,750.00	-74,905.57
Office		100,100.00	17,000.01
οπισε 121 Legal Notices	7,780.80	2,000.00	E 700 00
122 Equipment R&M/Upgrading	3,971.79	1,500.00	5,780.80 2,471.79
123 Postage	467.20	1,000.00	-532.80
-	· - · · · · · · ·	.,500.00	30Z.90

	Jul '24 - Jun 25	Budget	\$ Over Budget
124 Supplies	365.45	2,000.00	-1,634.55
125 Technology	808.23	2,500.00	-1,691.77
126 Bank Fees	1,253.48	4,500.00	-3,246.52
129 Miscellaneous	0.00	1,000.00	-1,000.00
130 Administrative Assistant	14,807.72	49,000.00	-34,192.28
Total Office	29,454.67	63,500.00	-34,045.33
Tax Collector			
142 Liens	0.00	100.00	-100.00
143 Postage	0.00	100.00	-100.00
144 Collection Expenses	0.00	4,500.00	-4,500.00
145 Tax Refunds	29.50	500.00	-470.50
Tax Collector - Other	0.00	100.00	-100.00
Total Tax Collector	29.50	5,300.00	-5,270.50
Salaries	500.00	4 500 00	
161 Assessor	500.00	1,500.00	-1,000.00
162 Burgesses	2,666.72	8,000.00	-5,333.28
163 Clerk-Treasurer	1,500.00	4,500.00	-3,000.00
165 Warden	6,166.68	18,500.00	-12,333.32
168 Payroll Taxes	10,130.06	29,000.00	-18,869.94
169 Direct Deposit Fees	0.00	200.00	-200.00
170 Commissioner Stipends	666.56	2,000.00	-1,333.44
Total Salaries	21,630.02	63,700.00	-42,069.98
Contributions			
191 Stonington Free Library	27,500.00	27,500.00	0.00
192 Stonington Ambulance	10,000.00	10,000.00	0.00
193 seCTer	439.20	440.00	-0.80
194 SE CT Council of Government	0.00	540.00	-540.00
195 CT Conf of Municipalities	0.00	1,000.00	-1,000.00
196 July 4th/Parade	0.00	2,000.00	-2,000.00
197 Stonington COMO 198 Cultural Coalition	0.00 0.00	5,000.00 500.00	-5,000.00 -500.00
Total Contributions	37,939.20	46,980.00	-9,040.80
Total GENERAL GOVERNMENT	164,897.82	330,230.00	-165,332.18
BOARDS & COMMISSIONS	104,037.02	330,230.00	-100,032.10
Planning & Zoning Commission			
201 Legal Notices	300.16	1,500.00	-1,199.84
202 Printing	0.00	500.00	-500.00
203 Books & Training	0.00	500.00	-500.00
205 Prof Services - Legal	0.00	10,000.00	-10,000.00
206 Prof Svcs- Planner/Engineer	0.00	1,500.00	-1,500.00
207 CRS Prof. Services	0.00	15,000.00	-15,000.00
Total Planning & Zoning Commission	300.16	29,000.00	-28,699.84
Shared PZC & ZBA			
221 Postage	0.00	300.00	-300.00
222 State Conservation Fund	464.00	3,000.00	-2,536.00
257 Zoning Officer Salary	6,666.68	20,700.00	-14,033.32
259 Miscellaneous/Office	0.00	500.00	-500.00
Total Shared PZC & ZBA	7,130.68	24,500.00	-17,369.32
Zoning Board of Appeals			
241 Legal Notices	0.00	1,500.00	-1,500.00
242 Books & Training	0.00	100.00	-100.00
243 Prof Services - Legal	0.00	4,500.00	-4,500.00
Total Zoning Board of Appeals	0.00	6,100.00	-6,100.00
Total BOARDS & COMMISSIONS	7,430.84	59,600.00	-52,169.16

	Jul '24 - Jun 25	Budget	\$ Over Budget
FIRE DEPARTMENT			
Operating Expenses			•
301 Fuel 302 Maintenance of Alarms	706.36	2,500.00	-1,793.64
302 Maintenance of Radios	0.00	500.00	~500.00
304 Maintenance Trucks & Equip	0.00 7,112.23	1,000.00	-1,000.00
305 New Tools & Equipment	7,112.23	30,000.00 25,000.00	-22,887.77
306 Telecommunications	1,369.16	3,000.00	-17,759.91 -1,630.84
307 Fire Marshal Expenses	1,396.57	2,500.00	-1,103.43
309 Miscellaneous	29,816.92	1,000.00	28,816.92
310 Fire Truck Leases	0.00	30,000.00	-30,000.00
Total Operating Expenses	47,641.33	95,500.00	-47,858.67
Firehouse - 100 Main Street			
311 Electricity	4,536.36	15,000.00	-10,463.64
312 Propane	683.99	15,000.00	-14,316.01
314 Water & Sewer	582.85	2,000.00	-1,417.15
315 Supplies	436.87	3,000.00	-2,563.13
316 Phone/Internet 317 Repairs & Maintenance	2,081.56	6,000.00	-3,918.44
566 Janitorial - Firehouse	4,641.89	20,000.00	-15,358.11
	1,980.00	7,000.00	-5,020.00
Total Firehouse - 100 Main Street	14,943.52	68,000.00	-53,056.48
Insurance	_		
321 Accidental Death	243.00	3,000.00	-2,757.00
324 LAP-Lîability/Auto/Prop	29,593.00	32,000.00	-2,407.00
Total Insurance	29,836.00	35,000.00	-5,164.00
Personnel Expenses			
341 Companies & Department	5,000.00	10,000.00	-5,000.00
342 Medical	972.00	7,000.00	-6,028.00
343 Length of Service Program	0.00	45,000.00	-45,000.00
344 Training	1,550.00	2,500.00	-950.00
345 Uniforms 346 Pay-per-Call Incentive Prog	500.00	2,500.00	-2,000.00
347 Deferred Compensation	0.00 3,175.00	20,000.00	-20,000.00
·		10,400.00	-7,225.00
Total Personnel Expenses	11,197.00	97,400.00	-86,203.00
Salaries			
361 Chief 362 Deputy Chief	31,613.02	102,942.00	-71,328.98
363 Safety & Training Officer	5,300.00 0.00	10,836.00	-5,536.00
364 Fire Marshal	3,660.57	4,000.00	-4,000.00 9.059.43
365 Company Officers	2,770.00	11,919.00 7,000.00	-8,258.43 -4,230.00
366 Station Coverage	1,400.00	11,000.00	-9,600.00
Total Salaries	44,743.59	147,697.00	-102,953.41
Total FIRE DEPARTMENT	148,361.44	443,597.00	-295,235.56
HYDRANTS			
401 Rental of Hydrants & Pipe	12,082.58	55,000.00	-42,917.42
Total HYDRANTS	12,082.58	55,000.00	-42,917.42
BOROUGH HALL - 26 CHURCH ST Borough Hall/Highway Garage			
501 Electricity	1,399.64	4,200.00	~2,800.36
502 Heating Oil	174.18	7,500.00	-7,325.82
504 Water & Sewer	37.67	1,800.00	-1,762.33
505 Supplies	506.56	6,250.00	-5,743.44
506 Internet/Phones	1,268.25	5,000.00	-3,731.75
509 Repairs & Maintenance	2,641.21	15,000.00	-12,358.79
Total Borough Hall/Highway Garage	6,027.51	39,750.00	-33,722.49

	Jul '24 - Jun 25	Budget	\$ Over Budget
Total Borough Hall/Highway Garage	6,027.51	39,750.00	-33,722.49
Salaries 565 Janitorial - Borough Hall	935.00	15,000.00	-14,065.00
Total Salaries	935.00	15,000.00	-14,065.00
Total BOROUGH HALL - 26 CHURCH ST	6,962.51	54,750.00	-47,787.49
STREET DEPARTMENT			
General	7705.00	5,000.00	-4,294.11
601 Gas & Oil	705.89 2,904.93	7,500.00	-4,595.07
602 EQUIP. R&M/Upgrading/SIGNS 604 Street Repairs	0.00	5,000.00	-5,000.00
605 Supplies	3,921.47	7,000.00	-3,078.53
610 Snow Removal	0.00	20,000.00	-20,000.00
611 Sidewalk Repairs	0.00	15,000.00	-15,000.00 10,402.50
612 Stormwater Management	12,597.50	23,000.00	-10,402.50
Total General	20,129.79	82,500.00	-62,370.21
Wages & Salaries			04.004.30
656 Labor - Regular	43,911.20	138,172.50	-94,261.30 -14,357.00
657 Labor - Overtime	643.00 5,777.63	15,000.00 5,000.00	777.63
658 Labor - Temporary	5,777.63 1,742.50	4,500.00	-2,757.50
666 Deferred Comp Matching 667 Street Commissioner	2,166.68	6,500.00	-4,333.32
Total Wages & Salaries	54,241.01	169,172.50	-114,931.49
Total STREET DEPARTMENT	74,370.80	251,672.50	-177,301.70
	,		
PARKS, TREES, & RIGHTS OF WAY General Expenses 801 Grounds Maintenance 802 Tree Maintenance 804 Park Utilities 805 Signs, Surveys & ROW	4,314.00 3,540.53 219.48 0.00	4,500.00 15,000.00 1,000.00 1,500.00	-186.00 -11,459.47 -780.52 -1,500.00
Total General Expenses	8,074.01	22,000.00	-13,925.99
Total PARKS, TREES, & RIGHTS OF WAY	8,074.01	22,000.00	-13,925.99
SANITATION			
General Expenses 909 Miscellaneous	2,195.40	5,000.00	-2,804.60
Total General Expenses	2,195.40	5,000.00	-2,804.60
Total SANITATION	2,195.40	5,000.00	-2,804.60
CONTINGENCY EXPENSE 1301 Contingency	0.00	20,000.00	-20,000.00
Total CONTINGENCY EXPENSE	0.00	20,000.00	-20,000.00
Total GENERAL FUND OPERATING EXPENSE	424,375.40	1,243,849.50	-819,474.10
SPECIAL REVENUE & TRUST FUNDS 1501 Deposits to Funds	241,000.00	241,000.00	0.00
Total SPECIAL REVENUE & TRUST FUNDS	241,000.00	241,000.00	0.00
Total Expense	665,375.40	1,484,849.50	-819,474.10
Net Ordinary Income	674,919.77	0.00	674,919.77
Net Income	674,919.77	0.00	674,919.77

APPLICATION FOR USE OF STONINGTON BOROUGH PROPERTY INCLUDING STREETS

(REVISED APRIL 2018)

	are/SFL (20 High Street) & Water Street (High Street to Cannon Square)
would require Water Street closure during event for	or citizens to "stroll" & visit shops (will work with Town & SPD)
Description of the event to be held: Annual Boron	ugh Holiday Stroll -> caroling at SFL, tree lighting at Wad S
other lighting/decoration on square, Santa appeara	ance, casual stroll down Water Street to Cannon 5
Date of the event: December 6, 2024	Time of the event: From: 5:30 PM To: 8:00 PM
Contact Person: Jaime J. Lewis (SVIA Board)	202-436-2335
Name	Phone Number(s)
5 Trumbull Street Stonington, CT 06378	jaimėjlewis@gmail.com
Mailing Address	E-mail Address
liability whatsoever kind or nature howsoever the by any act or omission of the agency/organization them or anyone for whose acts any of them may be and death, personal injury or damage o property of resulting there from as permitted by law unless an	nd to the extent caused by the Borough's willful acts. to comply with any conditions stated below may be
Signature of Responsible Party	October 14, 2024 Date
Jaime J. Lewis, SVIA Board Member Printed Name of Responsible Party Additional Conditions & Requirements: Proof of Industrial be subject); additionally request approval to bring a point	isurance forthcoming (understand any approval here would rta potty to be placed on Pearl Street @ corner of Water Street; (location on Water Street close to Wad Square intersection)
Name	Date

^{*} SVIA to work with Town of Stonington for requisite approval(s) and Stonington Police Department for Water Street closure (also to hire off duty officers for event)

Re: Zoning Board of Appeals

From: Michael Schefers (borowarden@att.net)

To: tim@olson.org; burgess.bowdler@gmail.com

Cc: boroughstonington@snet.net

Date: Wednesday, September 25, 2024 at 01:33 PM EDT

Ann please copy for October correspondence and vote!

Thanks Tim, much appreciated! To you as well Kevin...

M

Sent from AT&T Yahoo Mail for iPhone

On Wednesday, September 25, 2024, 11:27 AM, Tim Olson <tim@olson.org> wrote:

Hi Kevin and Michael,

Thanks for all your time and effort in making the Borough a great place to live.

After giving it much thought, I would like to be considered as a candidate for the ZBA role.

I was on the Borough ZBA about 24 years ago (time flies!) and have some memory of what the role entails. As an attorney and Professional Engineer in CT, I think my background would be a good fit, and now that Jen and I are empty nesters, I'll have time to dedicate to the role.

Please consider me for the ZBA role. I look forward to helping however I can.

Best regards, Tim

On Sep 24, 2024, at 5:04 PM, Kevin Bowdler burgess.bowdler@gmail.com wrote:

Tim, I hope you didn't feel too put on the spot when we discussed your name as a potential candidate for ZBA. If it is something you could do, great. If not, not a problem at all.

ZBA might sound a bit intimidating, but the qualifications required is a sensible person who will listen to the arguments put forward by the applicant and discuss the various issues and concerns with the other Board Members. ZBA only meets when there is an issue that does not fall within the purview of our existing Zoning Regulations or where an applicant wants to appeal against a P&Z decision . There will be issues where there is no clear guidance provided by the zoning regs and so a trusted group of community members are empowered to decide what is the best course of action for the community.

Here is a link to the Borough Website for ZBA. You can see the current ZBZ members and copies of the agendas and minutes.

https://www.stoningtonboroughct.gov/copy-of-planning-zoning-commission-1
The commitment is a maximum of once per month on the Third Thursday of the month.
There is no meeting if there are no issues to be discussed. The ZBA last met in October of 2023, so there have been no issues to warrant a meeting in the last 10 months.

It is important to have the Boards staffed so that a quorum can be found and allow members to travel without concern for meeting dates.

I am happy to discuss or arrange for you to discuss with an existing Board member who is more familiar with ZBA than me.

If you are prepared to offer your services, can you please write an email to Michael and myself expressing your interest in joining ZBA.

Regards,

Kevin

RE: Stonington Borough Planning and Zoning Commission

From: brooks.a.bentz@gmail.com

To: burgess.bowdler@gmail.com

Cc: borowarden@att.net

Date: Friday, September 27, 2024 at 11:03 AM EDT

Hi Kevin,

Apologies for the tardy reply and thanks for the note. I gave it due consideration and I am willing to join the cause. I think I'd be a good fit. I have a deep attachment to the area. My family has been around here since the 1920s and we all have loved it here. I've lived in the Boro since 1989 and feel very much at home here, with a keen interest in keeping the ambiance we have.

I do have a caveat, though. I have some upcoming travel that will impact my ability to serve. Here is what I have now:

- Oct 15-19: traveling
- Dec 1 (about) Jan-20 Naples
- Jan 23 Jan 26: traveling
- Feb 5 Feb 13: traveling
- Jun 3 Jun 13: traveling

That's all I have (right now). Wanted to alert you to that beforehand. If that's acceptable, then count me in and let me know what's next.

Thanks for thinking of me.

Cheers,

BAB.

Brooks A. Bentz

617 901 1813

From: Kevin Bowdler <bury>ess.bowdler@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, September 26, 2024 10:40

To: brooks.a.bentz@gmail.com

Cc: Michael Schefers <borowarden@att.net>

Subject: Stonington Borough Planning and Zoning Commission

Dear Brooks, I am writing to you as a Burgess of Stonington Borough. We have some vacancies to fill on Borough P&Z and we all thought that you would be a great candidate.

There is no qualification required for the position, other than being registered to vote in Stonington and being able to ask the right questions and thinking about issues in a logical manner. It does require the ability to read the regulations at a lay person's level. We have staff and an attorney who can offer guidance on technical/legal issues. The

Re: Stonington Borough - Zoning Board of Appeals

From: Michael Schefers (borowarden@att.net)

To: jennob97@gmail.com; kevinjbowdler@gmail.com

Date: Saturday, September 28, 2024 at 07:06 AM EDT

Thanks both, I will put in correspondence and new business for October W&B Mtg.

Μ

Sent from AT&T Yahoo Mail for iPhone

On Friday, September 27, 2024, 3:18 PM, Jennifer OBrien < jennob97@gmail.com> wrote:

Dear Kevin & Michael.

I am interested in being considered for the Stonington Borough Zoning Board of Appeals. I met with Alan Vaskas and understand the obligations of the committee.

As you may know, I have lived in Stonington for most of my life. I care deeply about preserving the characteristics that make the Borough a special and neighborly place. I have served on the Borough Charter Review Committee and was recently a member of the Stonington Village Improvement Association. I have time to take on a new commitment and would be happy to join the ZBA. Professionally, I am the program director of the Community Foundation of Eastern Connecticut and I have worked there for 25 years. My position there involves overseeing funding decisions and our charitable work in the community.

I plan to attend the Warden and Burgess meeting in October.

Jennifer O'Brien 110 Elm St. 860-514-7946

On Mon, Aug 26, 2024 at 1:09 PM Kevin Bowdler kevinibowdler@amail.com> wrote:

Dear Jennifer, I am writing with my Borough Burgess hat on.

We have a few vacancies on our Borough Boards and I was hoping that you might consider offering your service as an alternate on the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA). It might sound a bit scary, but the qualifications required is a sensible person who will listen to the arguments put forward by the applicant and discuss the various issues and concerns with the other Board Members. ZBA only meets when there is an issue that does not fall within the purview of our existing Zoning Regulations or where an appl;icant wants to appeal against a P&Z decision . There will be issues where there is no clear guidance provided by the zoning regs and so a trusted group of community members are empowered to decide what is the best course of action for the community.

Here is a link to the Borough Website for ZBA. You can see the current ZBZ members and copies of the agendas and minutes.

https://www.stoningtonboroughct.gov/copy-of-planning-zoning-commission-1

The commitment is a maximum of once per month on the Third Thursday of the month. There is no meeting if there are no issues to be discussed. The ZBA last met in October of 2023, so there have been no issues to warrant a meeting in the last 10 months.

It is important to have the Boards staffed so that a quorum can be found and allow members to travel without concern for meeting dates.

I am happy to discuss or arrange for you to discuss with an existing Board member who is more familiar with ZBA than me.

WARDEN'S REPORT - OCTOBER 2024

- 1. Met with First Selectman Danielle Chesbrough on shared local items of interest.
- 2. Attended SCCOG and SEAT Board Meeting
- 3. Attended First Selectman monthly staff meeting.
- 4. Attended Town/State/New York/FEMA Emergency Drill
- 5. Attended Webinars on CT Mapping and CT DOT Bus Shelters
- 6. Moved Borough Offices to Fire Department during Restroom Construction
- 7. Attended Gail Woodrow Memorial Dedication

STREET & SIDEWALKS COMMISSIONER REPORT -

- 1. Conducted monthly brush pickup.
- 2. Continued Park maintenance.
- 3. Initiated Leaf cleaning
- 4. Completed repair to Cliff Street Paving and Curbing and Trumball
- 5. Completed Cannon Square Paving Project
- 6. Completed initial Omega Street ROW repairs

Building Commissioner Report

From: Kevin P. Rogers (kevin21rogers@gmail.com)

To: boroughstonington@snet.net; lmcoleman@aol.com; burgess.amandabarnes@gmail.com;

burgess.amynicholas@gmail.com; burgess.bowdler@gmail.com; meschefers@gmail.com

Date: Thursday, October 17, 2024 at 08:41 AM EDT

Kevin Rogers

Building Commissioner Report

September 2024

<u>Firehouse</u>

Curran Construction has repaired the floor in bay 1 of the firehouse. Thankfully, right in time for voting and the Halloween party.

We have a verbal estimate for two condensers with 5 units each. The cost is \$40,000 less than the number quotes when the firehouse was first being built. The new estimate is \$80,000. Chief is working with us to determine if 10 units are needed. We will begin discussions. A second heating and cooling company is coming this week for a second quote.

Moving forward, ALL meetings and business that were done in Borough Hall will be carried out in the Firehouse.

<u>Borough Hall</u>

Bathrooms are moving forward.

Borough offices have moved to the Philip Johnson Firehouse.

The Asbestos company has given the State notification for removal. The process has been completed. Construction has begun. The estimated end date is towards the end of November.

Sanitation and Utilities Report - October 2024

Sanitation – I have issued 2 citations and 1 fine for yellow bags being placed on the curb the night before collection and not in a closed bin. Many of the issues occur in multi-family homes where it is not clear which tenant might be at fault. I have mailed a copy to the landlords address with the hope of resolving the issue.

Trash at the point. We are updating the signage at the Point. The Stonington Department of Public Works have created two new 'Take your Trash with You Signs' and one 'No parking overnight 11pm to 6 am' sign. We are awaiting feedback from the SVIA as to thoughts on the best locations for these signs.

Utilities - Street lighting

I have spoken to Mike Evering at Evering Electric about the possibility of installing electric streetlamps on Main Street and Water Street. His recommendation is that we try to avoid installing meters on the sidewalks because Eversource is very difficult to work with. We have a meter at Cannon Square which could possibly be leveraged. We could ask the library or other civic-minded organizations if they would be prepared to install a sub-meter on their electric panel to provide power for the lights. The Borough could then pay for the electricity used by the lights. I have sent Mike a map of where we would like the streetlamps. I have not followed up with Mike to see how we could proceed with the first section of sidewalk repairs on Water Street between Broad Street and High Street.

EV Charging

The Eversource credit for \$20,000 has been approved for the location on Broad Street at the back of the library. While the price is very cheap at \$14,000, there was not much support for this location. We have about 45 days to say if we want to proceed with this location. If not, the 20K credit will be given to the next recipient in the queue. Please let me know if there is any interest in this option.

We also received the proposal for the EV charging stations at Town Dock. Town Dock does require an additional electrical box to be installed within the existing stainless-steel box. It is expensive at \$75,500.

There are no Eversource or other Federal Credits applied to this quote. The only credit that is available at the moment is a Workplace Credit. I have enquired what is involved and how much that credit is worth. We would build a case that Town Dock is a workplace.

I think that this is too expensive from the Borough's perspective without a government credit being available. Even if we split the cost 50/50 with the Town of Stonington, I think it would be a stretch.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kevin Bowdler

Sanitation and Utilities Burgess

Fwd: [EXTERNAL] Re: Stonington EV project

From: Kevin Bowdler (kevinjbowdler@gmail.com)

To: borowarden@att.net

Date: Friday, October 4, 2024 at 10:50 AM EDT

Michael, this is for the location behind the library.

The price is cheap at 14k but I don't think it is worth pursuing as the location is not ideal.

It should be discussed at the October meeting with a vote if the W and B did want to pursue it.

I received a quote for Town Dock (and Donahue Park, I think) in one package. I have sent an email asking for clarification on locations and credits. No response to date and it is over a week now. The total quote for that is 70k.

Regards,

Kevin

Begin forwarded message:

From: lan Henderson <i.henderson@esccontrols.com>

Date: October 3, 2024 at 2:21:33 PM EDT

To: Micayla Hall <micaylahall@stoningtonfreelibrary.org>

Cc: Karla Umland <karla@stoningtonfreelibrary.org>, Kevin Bowdler <kevinjbowdler@gmail.com>

Subject: Re: Fw: [EXTERNAL] Re: Stonington EV project

Hello all,

I tried reaching out to Micayla but obviously she is out of the office at this time. I wanted to let you know that the library was approved for their EV charging station rebate. What would the timeframe look for you guys to have an answer on moving forward with the project? Eversource holds the funds for about 1-2 months, so we would need an answer in that time. Please let me know if you have any questions. I'm more than happy to hop on a call with you and discuss the upcoming steps.

Best, lan Henderson Business Development Representative Environmental Systems Co. Subject Fwd: ChargePoint CP6000 - 80A -

Town of Stonington - EVunited

From Kevin Bowdler

<kevinjbowdler@gmail.com>

To: Danielle Chesebrough

<dchesebrough@stoningtonct.gov>, Jeff Pescosolido <jpescosolido@stoningtonct.gov>, Tom Curioso

<tcurioso@stonington-ct.gov>,

michael schefers

borowarden@att.net>

Date

Oct 9 at 9:19 PM

Hi, we have received the proposal below from EV United for the EV chargers at Town Dock.

I was told that they did not prepare a proposal for Donahue Park because of the insufficient power coming into the park. It would be a big job to get Eversource to upgrade the power from Mechanic street into the electrical box in Donahue Park.

Town Dock does require an additional electrical box to be installed within the existing stainless steel box. It is pretty expensive at \$75,500.

There are no Eversource or other Federal Credits applied to this quote. The only credit that is available at the moment is a Workplace Credit. I have enquired what is involved and how much that credit is worth. We would build a case that Town Dock is a workplace.

I think that this is too expensive from the Borough's perspective without a government credit being available. Even if we split the cost 50/50 with the Town of Stonington, I think it would be a stretch. I will keep you posted.

Regards,

Kevin

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Sam Owens <myproposal@proposity.com>

Date: Fri, Sep 20, 2024 at 9:13 AM

Subject: ChargePoint CP6000 - 80A - Town of

Stonington - EVunited

To: Kevin Bowdler < kevinjbowdler@gmail.com>,

Kathy Richardson krichardson@evunited.com



Kevin,

Please review our proposal and let me know if you have any questions!

Thank you!

View document

Sam Owens sowens@evunited.com

Powered by Proposify

Fwd: Follow up to Email Sent to Sam; EV Charging for Stonington

From: Kevin Bowdler (kevinjbowdler@gmail.com)

To: borowarden@att.net; dchesebrough@stonington-ct.gov

Date: Saturday, October 12, 2024 at 04:21 AM EDT

FYI below.
Do you think we should try to apply for the credit?
It depends on whether we could get buy in from the Borough and the BoF.
Assuming we can get 20K, that would leave 54K to be funded. That would be 37K if we split it 50/50. I am happy to put in the application if you think you would want to proceed.
Regards,

Kevin

Begin forwarded message:

From: Sarah Schoenecker <sschoenecker@evunited.com>

Date: October 11, 2024 at 17:48:54 GMT+3
To: Kevin Bowdler < kevinjbowdler@gmail.com>

Subject: Re: Follow up to Email Sent to Sam; EV Charging for Stonington

Hi Kevin,

The workplace credit is up to \$20,000 per site. To apply, a minimum of four ports must be installed. The Town of Stonington meets this requirement as two dual ports are set to be installed, fulfilling the four-port minimum.

In order to apply for the credit, an application can either be filled out on EverSource's website or via PDF application. I've attached the link to both below so that you can take a look at them! We have all the necessary information to apply, as a quote has been presented, and financial information is available.

Let me know if you have any further questions, and if you would like to schedule a time to meet for assistance with the grant application.

Link to EverSource PDF Application: Eversource PDF Application
Link to EverSource Online Application: Eversource Online Application

Best regards, Sarah

Fwd: September 2024 Alarms

From: Amy Nicholas (burgess.amynicholas@gmail.com)

To: borowarden@att.net; burgess.amandabarnes@gmail.com; burgess.bowdler@gmail.com;

burgess.kevinrogers@gmail.com; boroughstonington@snet.net; boroughct@gmail.com

Date: Wednesday, October 16, 2024 at 02:00 PM EDT

Here is the SBFD report. Of the 8 alarms, 6 were in the Borough and one was on Sandy Point. The presentation of the Speed Cushions and Proposed enforcement of the parking ordinance to the Police Board had to be postponed until next month. See you Monday, Amy

------ Forwarded message ------

From: Jeff Hoadley < chief@stoningtonvfd.org>

Date: Wed, Oct 16, 2024 at 10:59 AM Subject: September 2024 Alarms

To: borowarden@att.net <borowarden@att.net>, boroughct@gmail.com <boroughct@gmail.com>, Amy Nicholas

<u>burgess.amynicholas@gmail.com</u>>

Hi Michael, Lisa & Amy

SBFD responded to 8 alarms in September 2024, they were as follows:

1) 9-2-24 6:04pm Fire Alarm Activation 66 Water St., Breakwater Rest. (Burnt food)

2)9-6-24 11:53am MVA Rt. 1 @ North Main St., (1 injury to hospital)

3)9-6-24 4:34pm Fire Alarm Activation 63 Langworthy Ave., L.P. (low batteries)

4)9-15-24 12:08pm Fire on Sandy Point, Watch Hill FD responded (large fire pit)

5)9-26-24 1:41pm Fire Alarm Activation 252 N. Water St., (faulty smoke detector)

6)9-28-24 9:05am Fire Alarm Activation 16 Church St., (faulty detectors)

7)9-29-24 7:08pm Medical Assist with SAC 40 Quanaduck Rd., (forcible entry)

8)9-30-24 10:04am Mutual Aid for QFD to Deans Mill School (odor of burning)

See you Monday!

Regards, Jeff

Jeffrey Hoadley

Fire Chief/Fire Marshal

Stonington Borough Fire Dept.

FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY. Information contained in this document or its attachments may contain personal information, disclosure of which is generally prohibited by the Privacy Act United States Code 552a. Protected information included in this document or its attachments are in accordance with section b)1 of the Act which permits disclosure to individuals within the Stonington Borough Fire Dept. with an official need to know. Release of such protected information outside of the Stonington Borough Fire Dept. is prohibited.